MINUTES OF BUSBRIDGE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY
 27th APRIL 2022 AT 6:00PM

www.busbridgeparishcouncil.org.uk
The meeting opened at 6:07 PM

Present:
Dr Alison Martin, Chairman
Mr Clive Bond, Vice Chairman
Ms Hilary Westwood
Mr Mark Williams
Ms Magie Gad, Parish Clerk
1. Public Debate
None
2. Apologies for absence
Mr Richard Seaborne 
Mr Martin D’Arcy
Ms Rachel Taylor
3. Minutes of the Council Meeting held on 17 January 2022, have been agreed and signed by the Chairman.

4. Disclosure of pecuniary and personal interests in any agenda item.
Mr Williams- Yew tree house and Woodcote House

5. Defibrillator deployment update
BPC has agreed on the potential location of the new defibrillator on the outside of Fox Cottage (currently used as an office) at Winkworth Arboretum. Next step will be to ask Community Heartbeat to survey and provide a quote.
Mr Bond has advised the council that the life date of the defibrillator’s battery is accessed via an app. The defibrillator by Hydestyle is within date.
Registration of AED at Leithfield Park- Mr Bond will contact SEC ambulance directly to follow up on their email.
6. Final Electoral Commission decision
The Commission has published final recommendations for changes in Waverley. It says residents should be represented by 50 councillors. This is seven fewer than the current arrangements.
The Electoral Commission has decided that BPC should sit within a newly named 'Bramley and Wonersh Ward', with Hascombe separating from us into a new 'Alford, Dunsfold and Hascombe Ward' instead.  
7. Joint parish council pleas on HGVs – any outcome?
Clerk to follow up with Mr Paul Osbourne regarding outcome.
8. AONB boundary – any update?
BPC has submitted a presentation to the Boundary review. Clerk to follow up outcome.
9. Response to our Facebook page
Mr Bond keeps the page active and up to date. 

Council suggested opening discussions and questions on the page for followers’ interaction.
the link to the Council’s facebook page is https://facebook.com/busbridgeparishcouncil
10. Chairman update on SALC meeting
Dr Martin has shared the presentation and reports from the Police and the Highways.
Dr Martin has reported back that Council meetings via zoom are still legally not permitted.
Dr Martin has highlighted the NALC website to the council for useful information.
11. Cycle and walking infrastructure plan
WBC have been preparing the Cycle and Walking Infrastructure Plan and they are holding a workshop on 4 May to gather further suggestions.  Clerk has circulated the invite and councillors attending will report back outcome to the Council in the coming meetings.
12. Hilltop Kitchen license outcome
The licence to Hilltop Kitchen has been approved and supported by the community. 
13. Community Governance Review for parish/town council boundaries
Clerk to write follow up email.
14. Parish Council name change
The Council has discussed potential names for the parish and will discuss suggested names in next meeting.
15. Ms Westwood leaving
Vacancy for Councillor post in the Council is still open. Ms Westwood is happy to continue in post until position has been filled.
16. Ukraine
Council would like to alert parishioners that we would like to help and support. 
Mr Williams will get in touch with the person from Busbridge Church in charge of the team supporting this cause and will liase with the Council with further information. 
17. Queen’s Jubilee
Council would like to provide support to Cheshire home to aid Jubilee celebrations. Ms Westwood will get in touch with their management and will report back to Council.
Dr Martin will contact Milford Hospital League of Friends to discuss similar offer pending outcome on Ms Westwood’s discussion with Cheshire home.
18. Planning Applications

The council has formally approved the parish council’s comments on the following planning applications which already have been submitted to WBC.
· WA/2021/03238 
· WA/2021/03020
· WA/2022/00156
· WA/2022/00143 
· WA/2022/00137
· WA/2022/00254  
· WA/2022/00255
· WA/2022/00306 
· WA/2022/00200   
· WA/2022/00560  
· WA/2022/00559  
· WA/2022/00846 
· WA/2022/00852
· WA/2022/01029 
· WA/2022/01014
· WA/2022/01036
19. Councillors’ reports
Dr Martin: Website, Milford Hospital
Dr Martin has reported that the website is all up to date.
Milford hospital application has been supported with a note on the access route.
Ms Westwood: Cheshire Home/ Joint Burial Committee
JBC – Minutes from the last JBC meeting note whether it was feasible to provide for a bus shelter to protect from the elements. There have been works on the grounds and  further plantation of trees.
Mr Bond: Joint Burial Committee/ Leithfield Park
Planning application on Milford hospital- several neighbours have objected to this application mainly on grounds of increased noise.
Jubilee party at Leithfield Park scheduled for 5th June 2022.
Ms Taylor: Winkworth Arboretum / Footpaths

      Apology for meeting 
Mr Williams: Godalming planning committee/ Public Transport

Mr Williams has contacted Godalming town council regarding the planning committee. He will report back with further updates.
20. Finance report

Clerk will complete further training on software system with internal trainer before end of financial year and Agar in the coming weeks. All bank reconciliation is up to date on finance software.
Clerk has contacted the bank to obtain mandate for change of signatories, issuing of debit card and online banking. Bank requires further security checks to avoid fraud. Clerk will follow with bank and provide information needed.
The following payments have been approved:
a) Cheque # 533 ClockBarn Hall hire  06.01.22  £36

b) Cheque # 534 ClockBarn Hall hire  06.01.22  £12

c) Cheque # 535 Clerk’s Sal for Jan 13.01.22 £730.60

d) Cheque # 536 Clerk’s expenses for Jan 13.01.22 £47.95

e) Cheque # 537 JBC second instalment 13.01.22 £1155.00

f) Cheque # 538 Rialtas software transfer fee 07.02.22 £30

g) Cheque # 539 Maxwell and Co 07.02.22 £144

h) Cheque # 540 Mulberry and Co 16.02.22 £42

i) Cheque # 541 Clerk Sal feb 16.02.22 £730.60

j) Cheque # 542 Clerk exp feb 16.02.22 £118.94

k) Cheque # 543 clerk Sal Mar 16.02.22 £730.60

l) Cheque # 544 Clerk exp Mar 17.02.22 £39.85

Vouchers and bank statements will be available for inspection.
21. Date of next meeting.
26th May 2022 at 6:15pm
Meeting closed at 19:16
